# Sacramento Youth Soccer League Affiliated with: C.Y.C.A.N. • U.S.Y.A. • U.S.S.F. & F.I.F.A.

P.O. BOX 22185 SACRAMENTO, CALIFORNIA 95822



# SYSL BOARD OF MANAGER'S MEETING Tuesday, January 8, 2002

## **CALL TO ORDER:**

Meeting called to order at 7:40 P.M.

#### **ROLL CALL:**

All Clubs in attendance with the exception of Woodland.

# **APROVAL OF MINUTES:**

Dave Buno mot to approve the minutes as submitted, Mark Groth sec.

## **VISITORS:**

Mark Groth is new manager of Land Park
Southgate visitor is Donna Goodwin,
Jennifer Goldsmith a coach from So Florin,
Tenari Tuatagaloa, Andy Hill, Greg Wiegand, Tom Sprague and Mark Cooley from the Dixon
Soccer Club, and Hubert Rotteveel a coach for Dixon
Vonnie Powell for Clarksburg
And Dale Davis for West Sac

## FIRST VICE REPORT:

There has been an increase in the number of red cards issued to coaches this season. The largest number has been in the U10 age group. They have all been issued for the same situations, coaches do not know they cannot enter field and yell at referee. It is suggested that before next season, each Club Manager have a talk with all the coaches regarding their behavior on the fields. The CYSA coaches' manual that is passed out at the beginning of the season provides a protocol for the coaches. The coaches need to be informed that they will be carded.

A question was raised as to whether any of the red cards were overturned. None of the coaches were overturned, some players were, but all coaches were penalized.

#### (HEAD COACH REPORT:

Steve listed the available dates for Coaches Clinics. June 7&8, July 12&13, July 19&20, Aug 2&3 for F clinic

An E clinic is scheduled for May 17, 18&19, and June 21, 22 23. These are 18-hour clinics. Please contact Steve if an additional clinic is needed.

To host a clinic the Club needs to provide a classroom that will hold 20-30 people, a field with goal and bathrooms.

A question was asked about an E/D course. We do not host but info should be available on the website.

Land Park has requested hosting an early clinic as many of the parents are also involved with baseball. There is a May 3&4 available for the Landpark F Clinic.

GH asked for E clinic on May 17, 18 and 19, VH asked for F on Jun 7, 8, and Fruitridge selected the July 19 & 20 dates. Dixon will host a clinic Aug 2&3.

## (HEAD REFEREE REPORT:

Don will have schedule for next month's meeting re upcoming clinics in spring. The clinics will not start until mid-May. This information will be on the website.

A question was asked about a referee refresher course. He will discuss the possibility of having one and this will be good for someone who has not renewed in the past year.

If there are some who have let their certification lapse more than a year, they will need to take the 16-hour clinic. This cannot be waived.

A question was asked when the re-certification forms would be out. There has been a problem in Chicago so Don suggests going to the web **cnra. com** make copies of the applications and mail to Fremont.

Question was asked about the referees who have still not received their certifications. Kathy has asked that the names of the individuals and the location of their class be listed and given to her. She will take this information to the District.

#### TREASURER'S REPORT:

Not available

#### **REGISTRAR'S REPORT:**

No report. Had some transfers to Assoc. Cup, but there were not many D6 teams in Assoc. Several teams did not read the State manual to see when the applications were due.

There was a question raised about the Youngers tournament being played on the same weekend as Dist Cup, will this be the same next year?

Next year it may not be on the same weekend, but we will not know until the books are issued. See remark in First vice Report regarding the additional information in the CYSA books.

#### SAC UNITED REPRESENTATIVE'S REPORT:

We are in the process of interviewing and hiring the coaching staff for comp.

If you know of anyone with a D level or higher license and available to coach please have them contact us @Sacunited.com and complete the application on the web.

A decision has not yet been made about reinstating an U10 program. We have not had any for two years and it is hurting us in generating interest in the younger age groups. Sac United will probably have an U10 comp team.

The coaching staff wants to have a jamboree on superbowl Sun before the game. This will be a 3 hour session and there will be a mailer sent out to all u10, u11, u12 and u13 boys and girls. This will be an introduction for the Sac United coaches and all the children.

## **SECRETARY'S REPORT:**

There are some Clubs that have had changes in their Boards. Please be sure to submit their names, positions and addresses for mailing the minutes.

We need to have a Club host the February meeting, the March meeting will be hosted by the Executive Board. Keep in mind we need more host for the remainder of this year. If you know what month your Club will be willing to host please see me at the end of the meeting to sign up.

## PRESIDENT'S REPORT:

Dist Cup, Kathy wanted to thank Mike Koshel for helping with scheduling referees as the referee assignor dropped out. Don Spicklemier and Mike were both a big help

SYSL teams did great, names to be announced at next months meeting but they are listed on the website. FR Sapphires, VH, LP Quicksilver, Woodland, Dixon, and River Park. Very few red cards were issued.

Tomorrow night is the District meeting.

There was a question regarding some unfair practices that occurred during the District playoffs. The District is aware that there were some problems for the District Cup and Michelle did mention that the tournament is run by a committee of about 10 people all of whom are doing the best they can. There were about 400 teams playing and the weather conditions were not the best. This is the first time there have been difficulties at the tournament. District cup is a unique tournament and there are improvements that can be made.

A comment was made from the audience that it was felt the tournament was great and the fields the best but a suggestion was made since there are so many fields, if possibly as the people enter the complex, they be given a map showing which fields the teams would be playing on.

The AGM is Feb 9, 10, the Radisson hotel where the equipment show is being held is booked, but the Doubletree is nearby and has some availability.

## **COMMITTEE REPORT:**

Michelle reports that we are not done with standings, but are close. Janice gave final pins to John Nunan.

The U12 division A, boys' team had a final tournament and decision has not yet been made on the winners.

Based on registration figures, Placer will be largest league in the District next year as they had only 15 less players than SYSL this last year.

## **OLD BUSINESS:**

None.

#### **NEW BUSINESS:**

Dave Buno asked if the beginning dates of Soccer season has been established. Seeding will be held the weekend of Sept 7, 8, Sept 14 is an open weekend no game and Sept 21 will be first league game.

GH wants to work on a pre-F clinic for early June or July, does Steve want to be involved Ross asked if there is a metro coordinator, none yet the position is open

#### **GOOD OF GAME:**

Michelle wanted to let everyone know that uniforms have become a problem. Do not buy a uniform without consulting the board first.

Those of us going to the AGM are attending the equipment show and will be glad to pick up information for uniforms.

#### **ADJOURNMENT:**

Tenari motion to adjourn, Rhonda Blair of Clarksburg sec, Mot to adjourn at 8:25 p.m. There is a Stephanie Gomez who is in bad standings with the league and her son Steven should not be registered. The Club will need to contact SYSL board before taking any action.

The February Board Meeting will be hosted by the Clarksburg Club
Take I5 So to Pocket Rd, exit left over the freeway; take a right onto Freeport,
Go across the bridge, take a left at the stop sign onto South River Rd about 4 miles
Take a right onto Netherlands Rd, Clarksburg Library is on the left hand side